NATIONAL COMMITTEE FOR THE TRAINING OF TEACHERS. CENTRAL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE. J. R. PEDDIE, M.A., Executive Officer. 8 CHARLOTTE SQUARE, Telephone, Central 23618. EDINBURGH. JRP:SEM. 28th May, 1927. Dear Colonel Bovey, I have your letter of 16th May and am much obliged to you for the full report which you have given us on Mr. Law. It was good of you to take this trouble and I assure you that my Committee are grateful. I hope to hear from you soon with regard to Mr. MacOdrum's successor. On my side, I shall let you have the name and credentials of our successor to Mr. Law about the end of June. With best wishes, I am. Yours sincerely, Colonel Bovey, McGill University, MONTREAL, Canada.